
NOTICE OF PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE MEETING
CITY OF KIRKWOOD

STP-5502(615) South Kirkwood Avenue Resurfacing Project
(W Monroe Avenue to BNSF Railroad Tracks)

Notice is hereby given to all interested persons that a public open house meeting will be held in-person 
in the Event Space at the Kirkwood Performing Arts Center, located at 210 E Monroe Ave, Kirkwood, MO 
63122 on Thursday, August 29, 2024, from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m. This meeting is of significant importance as it 
provides an opportunity for all interested parties to contribute to the design of the South Kirkwood Avenue 
Resurfacing Project, a project that will greatly impact our community. No formal presentation will be made 
at the in-person public meeting. Handicap access is available. Additional information can be found on the 
city’s website at www.kirkwoodmo.org/projects. The S. Kirkwood Ave project will consist of the following 
improvements:

•	 Asphalt Milling and Overlay - (Approximately 3,570 Linear Feet)
•	 Concrete Curb Repair - Approximately 60% of curbs are anticipated to be replaced.
•	 Non-ADA Compliant Concrete Curb Ramp Replacements
•	 Non-ADA Compliant Sidewalk Replacement 
•	 ADA Compliant Crosswalks
•	 Select Enclosed Storm Sewer System Modifications
•	 Pavement Marking & Signage Updates

Full depth pavement replacement at the intersections of S. Kirkwood Road and Woodbine Ave and 
S. Kirkwood Road and Rose Hill Avenue will be included in addition to the improvements listed above.  
These intersections have experienced excessive pavement rutting, possibly due to sub-base failures.  The 
proposed improvements at these locations include the replacement of failed asphalt pavement with full 
depth concrete.  Additionally, a pavement under-drain system will be installed to remove excess ground 
water.  High visibility crosswalks will be reinstalled at these locations.

The intersection at Rose Hill will, additionally, include stripped bicycle boxes to promote proper and safer 
interactions between vehicles and bicyclists.

Preliminary plans, maps, plats, environmental documentation, and other detailed information prepared 
by the City of Kirkwood’s engineering consultant (CMT) will be available at the public meeting. We are 
committed to transparency and want to ensure that you have all the information you need to understand 
the project and its potential impact on our community.

Tentative schedules for easement acquisition and construction will be discussed in the open house-style 
format. This format is designed to encourage open dialogue and allow for a more interactive discussion 
about the project.

By the requirements of Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 “ADA,” the City of Kirkwood is 
committed to ensuring equal access for all. We will not discriminate against qualified individuals based on 
disability in its services, programs, or activities. If you require an accommodation or modification, please 
get in touch with Laurie Asche, City Clerk, (314) 822-5802 or aschelb@kirkwoodmo.org as soon as possible, 
no later than 48 hours before the scheduled event. We want to ensure that everyone in our community can 
participate and have their voices heard. 
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